February 26, 2018

His Majesty King Salman bin Abdul Aziz Al Saud
The Custodian of the two Holy Mosques
Office of His Majesty the King
Royal Court, Riyadh
Kingdom of Saudi Arabia
Your Majesty:

The death sentence of Salem al-Amri, Muhammad Attieh, Abbas al-Hassan, Muhammad al-Aashur, Taleb al-Harbi, Hussein al-Hamidi, Hussain al-Abbud, Taher al-Harbi, Ali al-Aashur, Yussuf al-Harbi, Ali al-Mahna’, and Abdullah al-Khamiss have been upheld by the Supreme Court in Riyadh. According to the men’s families, it was only when they visited the Specialised Criminal Court (SCC) on 12 December checking for updates that they were told that the sentence had been upheld.
The 12 men were part of a group of 15 men who were sentenced to death on 6 December 2016 after a mass unfair trial of 32 people arrested across Saudi Arabia in 2013 and 2014. They were charged with a series of offenses including “high treason,” with some facing several other charges such as “supporting protests” and “spreading the Shi’a faith,” which are not recognisably criminal offences under international law. Some of the men told the SCC that they were threatened with solitary confinement and that they would be banned from having any contact with their families if they did not sign “confession” documents.
I respectfully urge the Saudi Arabian authorities to take the following immediate steps:  

· Given the grave concerns about the fairness of the trial of these men, halt the executions, quash their convictions, and retry them in line with international fair trial standards and without recourse to the death penalty.

· Order a prompt, impartial, independent, and effective investigation into the allegations of ill-treatment of the men.

· Immediately establish an official moratorium on executions with a view to abolishing the death penalty in Saudi Arabia.

I would very much appreciate receiving a reply from you.

Sincerely,

cc:
Ambassador Prince Khalid bin Salman bin Abdulaziz, Royal Embassy of Saudi Arabia

601 New Hampshire Ave. NW, Washington DC 20037, Fax: 202 295 3625, Email: info@saudiembassy.net
